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BILDESTON BUGLE ADVERTISING AND FREE CONTRIBUTION INFORMATION
Our aim is to provide every resident in Bildeston with a newsletter which provides 
information of local interest FREE OF CHARGE. To that end we are required to 
be efficient in the space we use to print free notices. 

We endeavour to include interesting titbits, announcements for events open to the 
general public for free and items of a charitable nature free of charge. Ongoing 
free announcements need to be reduced to minimum size or make a contribution 
towards printing costs. Always check with us before submitting your advert and 
ALWAYS provide us with all of your contact details.

Sponsor an issue – £15 per issue
includes a brief message on the cover of the magazine and at the top of the website

Advertising Rates

THE SMALL PRINT
Free contributions, adverts and payments are required by the  
17th of the month for inclusion in the following month’s issue.

Please make cheques payable to Bildeston Bugle and send to:

The Editor, Bildeston Bugle, 8 Manor Road, Bildeston, IP7 7BG

Receipts cannot be issued without your full postal address.
If we do not receive payment by the 17th of the month 

your advertisement will NOT be included

The Bildeston Bugle Editorial Team are:
Daniel Newman (editor) – 8 Manor Rd, Bildeston IP7 7BG  tel: 01449 741 541
Nancy Dales (treasurer) – 142 High St, Bildeston IP7 7EF  tel: 01449 741 047

Alison Sims – 1 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston IP7 7DY  tel: 01449 741 813 
Tricia Baldwin – 13 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston IP7 7DY  tel: 01449 741 227

Vic Ling – 5 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston IP7 7DY  tel: 01449 744 574

1 issue 6 issues
(15% disc)

12 issues
(30% disc)

1/4 page £2.75 £14.00 £23.10 65mm W X 92mm H

1/2 page £5.50 £28.05 £46.20 134mm W X 92mm H

full page £11.00 £56.10 £92.40 134mm W X 190mm H

Jubilee celebrations
First of all, thank you all for turning up with your brollies and coats to brave our 
wonderful weather! It was great to see so many people on the square and at the 
Beacon lighting.

Thank you to everyone who cooked, decorated, helped and donated! Everyone was 
extremely generous, which helped make the event so enjoyable.

Go to the Bildeston website www.bildeston.org to see the photos of best dressed 
houses, jubilee cakes, bunting and lots of damp, cold but happy villagers!

Competition winners: 
Jubilee Cakes 

(what a shame it rained before we could eat them!)

Winner: Claire Suddaby

Best Dressed House
Winner: Jan Holt for originality

Runners up: Mr & Mrs Piggott in Newberry Road & Nan Dales

Jubilee Prayer
4-7yrs: Sydney Nogre & Harley Fraser 

(thank you Sydney for coming to the church to read your prayer)

7-11yrs: Liberty Corrie 
Runners up: Taylor Squirrell, Stanley Fovargue, Adam Gentry and Michael Gladwell.

The children looked superb in their crowns but congratulations especially to Millie 
who won the Fancy Dress and Skye who won the Jubilee Crown competitions.

All of the pre-ordered jubilee mugs have been distributed but if you didn’t order one 
and your child lives in the village, please contact Cath Anderson at the school office. 
There may still be some left!

The few remaining mugs are on sale at Bank House Stores for £2, all of which will 
be returned to help cover the cost of the village events. Thank you so much Joan & 
Richard for all your help.
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Thank You
I’d like to thank all the people who organised the village Jubilee celebrations, it 
was a great weekend and you all worked very hard, I enjoyed the Big Lunch and 
the beacon lighting.

Thank you all very much, Mrs Jean Large, Bildeston

Jubilee celebrations In PICTURES

The Big Lunch on 
the Market Squre.

More photos of the 
day can be found  
at bildeston.org

The Winner of 
the Best Dressed 
House Competion.

More photos of the 
day can be found at 
bildestonbugle.co.uk
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News From
Bildeston Primary School

We have had such an exciting and busy term so far. 
Our Diamond Jubilee tea party was enjoyed by 

the whole school, the weather stayed fine for most of the 
afternoon allowing a tree to be planted just inside the 
school gate by the youngest and oldest child. Everyone 
entered into the spirit of the day by wearing red white  
and blue clothes.The band played “God Save the Queen”,  
the children sang and waved their flags and the food that 
was baked by the children was eagerly consumed at an 
outdoor picnic.

As we write we are all looking forward to our special 
Olympic style sports day and are keeping our fingers 
crossed for a fine day on the 25th June. We will perform 
part of the Big Dance routine that got us a place in the 
Guiness book of records and have our very own Bildeston 
Primary school Opening Ceremony including the Olympic 
Oath, poetry, writing and dance from the children, 
traditional sports plus an afternoon of games. It will be 
another event to remember! Our special thanks to Ella 
Brooker, a parent and govenor for all her hard work.

We are looking forward to our annual school fete run by 
the ever hard working PTFA, on Saturday 30th June 11am-
2pm. we appreciate all the effort that goes into this and 
thank them for the money they raise.
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 Attention All Skaters
    Mobile Skate Park coming to Bildeston

The Babergh District Council mobile skate park is coming to 

Chamberlin Hall car park on SUNDAY JULY 15th and will  

be open for all to use free of charge from 11.00am to 3.00pm

 We would like to invite  

all skate boarders, roller skaters, BMXers 

and scooter RIDERS. Come along to use the skate park and 

help support the proposal for a skate facility in Bildeston.

A high attendance will help us to be successful in creating Bildeston’s very 

own skate facility. We had a fantastic response to our request for you to 

express your interest in the April issue of the Bugle. Now we need to progress 

things further. We would love to see all ages and abilities there.

We look forward to seeing you all there  

on the day and thank you for 

supporting the 
proposal

 

IMPORTANT: 
To be able to use the skate park you must wear a helmet. A limited number of helmets, 
skate boards and micro scooters will be available to borrow on the day.
Please note the ramps cannot be used in wet conditions, so if it is a rainy day we may  
have to call an early finish or cancel.

All you need to do to help 

is come along + ride! 

BILDESTON SKATE FACILITY WORKING PARTY
ANY QUERIES CALL 01449 741031

Bildeston Primary School
Are YOU the person we  
are looking for?
Bildeston Primary School Governing Body has a vacancy for a 
Community Governor.

We are hoping to recruit someone who has an interest in our 
Community and in particular the local school. Ideally we would 
like someone to join us who has experience of Finance and/or 
Personnel but this is not essential.

If you are interested please contact me at the school  
on 01449 740269.

Ros Cohen (Chair of Governors)

BILDESTON RANGERS 
FOOTBALL CLUB

The club are pleased to announce that the application to have 
a Reserve Team playing in Ipswich and Suffolk League has 
been successful.

Steve Greenacre will be the manager and it is great news as it 
means the youth players from previous seasons will continue 
to play for Bildeston Rangers.

The season begins early September so good luck to both 
teams and fixture details will be published nearer the time.

Ruth Finbow (Secretary)
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SPORTSFIELD MEETING
If you use it. If you would like to use it.

If you have ideas about new sports to do there.

Come to a meeting at the Pavilion – Thursday, 12th July at 7.30pm

JOIN THE COMMITTEE & HAVE YOUR SAY!

KINGS HEAD 
& Brewery 
 

Nigel, Susie, Ryan and Freya look forward  
to welcoming you to the Kings Head. 
 
 
 

• Here’s our free live music for July: every Wednesday is 
Open Mic Night from 8:30pm; from 9pm on Saturday 28th 
the superb Travelling Soldiers will be playing live; and 
from 1pm on Sunday 29th Kevin Nightingale will be 
playing contemporary classical solo acoustic guitar. 

 

• Our monthly charity quiz night is on Thursday 26th July at 
8:30pm. To book a table telephone Sue or Nigel on 01449 
741 434. Thanks to Mays teams who raised £65 for Suffolk 
Association for the blind. 

 

• Our good value homemade food uses quality ingredients that 
are locally sourced where possible. We are well known for 
tasty beer-battered fish & chips, delicious boozy beef pie 
(red poll beef supplied by Brook Farm, Brent Eleigh) and our 
freshly prepared traditional Sunday roasts. Meals are cooked 
to order and available to eat-in or take-away. To reserve a 
table please phone Sue or Nigel on 01449 741434. 

 

• We brew our own real ales on-site (tours by arrangement) 
with at least one other from a local independent brewer.  

 

• Our opening times are as follows: 
 

Wednesday Open 6pm-12am (open mic/buskin night)  
 

Thursday  Open 6pm-11pm (bar games night) 
 

Friday  Open 4pm-12am (full menu 6-9pm) 
 

Saturday  Open 12pm-12am (full menu 12-2pm & 6-9pm) 
 

Sunday  Open 12pm-10:30pm (roast & full menu 12-3pm) 
 

Monday/Tuesday Closed (except bank holidays) 

Ex-pat’s Praise for New Magazine
“Thank you so much for the Bildeston History Quarterly”

It is indeed a fine journal, please pass on my congrats to Sue Andrews, let her know 
that someone in ‘Lower Canada’ appreciates the worthwhile effort in putting together 
a quality product. I devour the articles again and again.

Ah! Lovely Suffolk-will I ever see it again?
Oh; lest I forget~does the lady who had that lovely farm-(Wetherdon Hall?) still rent 
out? That was a lovely place for us…”

The above is quoted from a letter sent to me by Tony Parkhouse, who emigrated to 
Canada in the 1960’s. Like many British people who, when young, made a new start 
in the commonwealth’s former colonies: Australia, Canada, New Zealand, etc, he has 
never lost his love for his home country.  

So I regularly send him The Bugle and recently, issues one and two of Sue’s publication.  

If any readers can answer his question regarding Weatherdon (Weatherden?) Hall 
–Kettlebaston; I would be most grateful if they could let me know.

Brian (“Bib”) Edwards 88 High Street 01449 740664

bib.edwards@btinternet.com
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Gilly’s Beads n Jewellery Designs
Many designs to choose from or tailored to 

your individual needs.
Follow me on Facebook Gilly’s Beads

or Twitter @GillysBeads
Or just send me your email and I will keep you posted  

with all the new designs
I am based at Bildeston Ipswich

For more information contact Tracey
 on

07415 126 339
email: mail@gillysbeadsnjewellerydesigns.co.uk

www.gillysbeadsnjewellerydesigns.co.uk
Body Control Pilates is a registered
trademark used under licence

Pilates Works 4U, The Studio, The Old Guildhall, Church Lane, Hitcham, IP7 7NN
www.pilatesworks4u.com    jenny@pilatesworks4u.com    07855 394 703

Pilates Classes Now Held in 
Bildeston and Hadleigh

If you want to exercise both your body and mind as well as improving your sense 
of well being, strength, fl exibility and mobility then I truly believe pilates is for you!

I am passionate about bringing the benefi ts of pilates to everyone and as a fully 
qualifi ed teacher certifi ed by Europe’s largest professional pilates organisation I can 
help you improve muscle tone and core stability, building strength from the inside 
out, re-balancing the body and bringing it into correct alignment.

Please contact me if you wish to join a small matwork class and allow me and the 
Body Control Pilates method help you achieve your goals. Pilates can benefi t anyone 
of any age and any level of fi tness. I look forward to hearing from you. 

Call 07855 394 703 for more info.
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When Roger proclaimed amidst national publicity that he thought Bildeston was the 
most miserable village in Suffolk we were all dumbstruck. Now I begin to think he 
had a point. Take, for example, last month’s Bugle which contained a Letter to the 
Editor (anonymous, of course) which started with the line “I don’t know where to 
begin.” It might well have been better if he hadn’t!

He complained of the Editor massaging the Parish Council accounts back in April. 
Yes, it was wrong. The Editor knows it was wrong: I know it was wrong: you know 
it was wrong: we all know it was wrong: but the point is that the Bugle came out on 
1st April; this is the day when silly things are done for the amusement of others. It 
was brilliant: we were all highly amused and we all knew that it was a prank. This 
is an old English tradition and, in these days, we all need cheering up; after all, what 
harm was done?

One local wag commented, upon hearing Roger’s opinion of the village, “The main 
reason Bildeston is so miserable is because we don’t get a Tittle-Tattle anymore.” 
My aim in life is to amuse rather than to offend. The closing of the High Street in 
April was unfortunate but was it really such a huge inconvenience? If that’s the worst 
2012 manages to send you it won’t have been such a bad year. Yes, I made fun of 
it – of course I did! It is what we English do. That is the state of mind which got us 
through the last war in spite of overwhelming odds against us. I have been accused 
of being confrontational: of course I am, that’s the whole point of the Tittle-Tattle. 
If you don’t like it, just turn the page – but you are reading it now. It’s a bit like 
Marmite, you either love it or hate it. I think if “Mr. I don’t know where to start” 
asked his neighbours whether the Editor has their full support over his April Fool 
and whether the Tittle-Tattle should continue the answer to both questions would be 
an overwhelming YES! That’s because we are English and we love to laugh. Even the 
organizer of the Opening Ceremony for the Olympics has promised to include our 
famous sense of humour- twice!

Tim, July 2012

Ashley Hubbard Driving Tuition

Patient, experienced, fully qualified ADI DSA Driving Instructor.

Learner – Advanced – Refresher
Theory Test & Pass Plus Tuition

Competitive rates, door to door service in 
Bildeston, Hadleigh, Stowmarket, Needham & Ipswich areas.

T: 01449 740633 or M: 07901 563281

E: ashley.hubbard@btinternet.com

Libra Hypnotherapy
Body and Mind in Balance

Gill Harvey Dip. Hyp CS (LHS)

Hypnotherapy can help with a large number of emotional, psychological, 
habitual and psychological problems and conditions such as:

To fi nd out more about how hypnotherapy might help you, or to arrange for a full 
consultation at my practice in Bildeston, contact me by telephone or via my website. 

Tel: 01449 741096
Mob: 07876 506096
www.librahypnotherapy.co.uk

• stress and low self esteem
• anxiety & exam nerves
• weight control & smoking

• relationship issues
• habits (such as nail biting)
• phobias & sleep problems

Member of the
Hypnotherapy Society
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BANK HOUSE STORES
Richard & Joan 

O’Sullivan
telephone

01449 740403

It’s A Summer of  S(p)orts
Flamin’ June was right! Anyway, there’s always football, tennis and another big 
sporting event to look forward to. We now have a selection of gluten-free products 
in stock and plan to continually increase the range. 

Save money with our special offers from  
18th June until 7th July, including:

Pilgrim’s Choice Cheddar 350g.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . BUY ONE GET ONE FREE

SuperValu Fresh British Chickens.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ONLY £3.50

Haagen-Dazs Ice Cream: HALF PRICE. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ONLY £2.49

Kellogg’s Cornflakes/Rice Krispies.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ONLY £1.60

Whiskas Cat Food: 12 Pouch Pack.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ONLY £3.00

Bell’s Whisky/Russian Standard Vodka.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .ONLY £13.00

Carlsberg 24 Can Pack.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .ONLY £15.00

Palazzi Sicilian Wines.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ONLY £4.75

Jacob’s Creek Australian Wine.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ONLY £5.50

Bud/Stella 12 Bottle Pack.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . ONLY £8.00

PLUS many, many more. Come in and pick up a leaflet. 
We are also featuring some amazing savings on Londis fruit and vegetables, with 
many packs at just £1.

We are open from 7am to 6.30 pm Monday to Saturday and 8.00 to 12.00 
every Sunday and Bank Holidays. The Post Office service is available 

during ALL opening times – that’s 73 hours every week!

Shop Locally – You Need A Jolly Good Reason Not To!

 (BESPOKE DELIVERIES UP TO 800 LITRES  ONLY  BY 
SPECIAL ARRANGEMENT) 

Smaller 
Delivery 

Extra 
Care 

Quick 
Response 

Badger Fuels Ltd  –  Your SMALL delivery specialist! 

 0758 269 1111 

Debit card or Cash on delivery or Credit card (+2%)        SORRY – NO CREDIT  

         
 

  order just enough for      
    hot water over 

    the summer 
 

      keep your money in the 
      bank, not in the tank! 

 
 
 
    
 

Quality Heating Oil   
100 OR 200 OR 300 litres 

Badger Fuels Ltd 
www.badgerfuels.com 

Renting/Moving ? 
Smaller Budget ? 

Run out/Restart ? 
Worried about Theft ? 

 Serving villages around  SUDBURY & HADLEIGH 
      (LARGER BESPOKE DELIVERIES FURTHER AFIELD BY ARRANGEMENT) 

badgerfuels@hotmail.co.uk 
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available to carry out all your building requirements

from

Renovations / Alterations / Extensions
to

General Repairs
Please contact Paul for a free estimate 

01449 744360 or 07876 244461 
or email paul.cousins268@btinternet.com

COUSINS & SON BILDESTON LTD
Reader’s Letter: I SING THE CYCLE ELECTRIC!
Twenty is plenty, but I’m afraid the most I can manage, full throttle on the flat, is 
twelve and a half. However, after umpteen years of puffing on the pedals, it is a 
real treat to have the bike do it for you!
Pedals must be employed on the up-slopes, but only to assist the sturdy motor to 
get you up there.
When I’m cycling, most motorists are consideration itself, but I find, when I’m 
walking, it’s a bit scary when they zip past, mounting the pavement in order to 
avoid oncoming traffic, and I fear for children teetering on the edge of the kerb or 
young mothers with their pushchairs.
In a village of narrow footpaths, parking with two wheels up on the pavement is 
also bad news. Using the parking apron outside the bike shop is alright, provided 
space is left for pedestrians on the inner side.
When I’m on the road , pootling along on the Puma LPX, lithium battery doing its 
best, anything passing me at Twenty m.p.h. seems like warpspeed, well on its way 
to Proxima Centauri! 
Yes folks, Robert Lindsay gets my vote!
Brian (“Bib”) Edwards.

Simon Nicole

Gardening Services 
& General Maintenance

Planting
Grass Cutting

Hedge Management
Tree & Shrub Pruning

Garden Waste Removal
General Tidying Up/Weeding

For a friendly confidential service & advice 
CONTACT

Simon 
 07526 265713 

nicolesimon@hotmail.co.uk
Simon Nicole,  Thorpe Morieux, Suffolk

Reader’s Letter: 
Penned in or out.

The beauty of The Small Press is 
that it is open to everyone – truly 
democratic.
By the same token – one doesn’t 
have to agree with the opinions  
of other contributors, or even 
bother to read them, if they don’t 
appeal. So the editor is right in  
not banning anyone, whatever 
their views.

Bildeston Resident since 1967
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Reader’s Letter: Laughter is a thoroughly British trait.
Sir,
Your anonymous correspondent “hardly knows where to begin”….. and I am not 
sure that I do either, so I will start by stating that the other thing I’m not sure 
about is whether letters from people who are afraid to sign their names should be 
included in your Letters page.
So, he/she doesn’t like Tim’s Tittle-Tattle: that will put him amongst the 
minority in this village. If you remove the Minutes from the Parish Council 
Meetings, forthcoming events and the Tittle-Tattle there would be nothing but 
advertisements in the magazine and who would bother to read it then? Tim is 
neither spiteful nor malicious – he’s just a good laugh and the majority of us enjoy 
the Tittle-Tattle. Its very title suggests that it should be taken neither seriously 
nor literally.
Laughter is a thoroughly British trait: I’ve heard from my parents and 
grandparents how they survived the war by dint of being able to laugh. They 
laughed as they stood in interminable queues; they laughed when they produced 
their ration books and requested non-existent bananas; they kept their spirits 
up in the air raid shelters by joking and laughing. Some of the jokes and songs 
about Hitler were very rude indeed and would not have been to the liking of Herr 
Anonymous – no Political Correctness back then.
As for the April Fool’s Day joke by the Editor: come on Anonymous! Grow up! It 
is what we British do! It is Tradition! Don’t you remember the April 1st edition 
of Panorama when they reported that, thanks to the elimination of the Spaghetti 
Weevil, the Swiss had a bumper crop and we saw Swiss peasants pulling strands 
of spaghetti off the “spaghetti trees”? The Guardian had a 7 page supplement 
one April 1st about the Republic of San Serriffe, a collection of small islands in 
the Indian Ocean; their switchboard was swamped with calls from folk wanting 
to holiday in this non-existent haven of beauty. Patrick Moore wasn’t too grand 
to enjoy an April Fool either – he went on Radio 2 and stated that, at a certain 
time, Pluto would pass behind Jupiter and, if you jumped in the air at that precise 
moment, you would experience a floating sensation.
So, April Fool’s Jokes are what we British do. Our Bugle Editor is merely following 
a great tradition and I can’t wait for 01.04.2013 to see what he comes up with 
next, although I doubt it will be anywhere near as good as the one he pulled this 
year. If you heard the sound of blocked pipes, it was merely the entire village 
(with a few po-faced exceptions) laughing like drains when we read the Parish 
Accounts. Naughty? Of course it was – but that’s what All Fool’s Day is all about. 
Give us a break and loosen up, for goodness sake.
Yours faithfully, Meryl Smith 

The
Harmany
Roadshow
Mobile Disco
Music For All Occasions

Call Now For A Quote
Chris 

01449 740020 or 07979 385622
Leigh 

07876 355412
The_Harmany_Roadshow@hotmail.co.uk

Contact Helen 
01473 82857 or 07900 900329

info@angel-delights.com

www.angel-delights.com

Angel Delights
Outside Caterer & 

Specialised Confectioner
Weddings – Christenings – Funerals

Birthday Parties - Dinner Parties 
Barbecues

CAKES FOR ALL 
OCCASIONS

Walnut Tree Designs
BESPOKE CURTAINS & BLINDS

Free design consultation in your own home
Complete made-to-measure service for all your soft furnishing requirements

.............................................

UPHOLSTERY – PELMETS – HEADBOARDS – VALANCES
CUSHIONS – FABRICS – TRIMS – POLES

VENETIAN BLINDS
.............................................

Do call Viki Angela or Terri Oxley to arrange a free consultation
Tel: 01449 736807 / 01284 828263    M: 078269 30011 

email: walnuttreedesigns@yahoo.com
Cockerells Hall, Buxhall, IP14 3DR
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Friendly Experienced 
Teacher offers

Individual 
MATHS Tuition 

Speciality
Confidence Building

KS1 – KS3
Call Colin Plummer on 

01449 736918
for details and availability 

or email: 
colinp52@btinternet.com

Our Bildeston team offers 
specialist live in care.
Working with people of all ages, our live in
carers provide one-to-one support, balancing
independent living with bespoke care needs.
We can assist with:

• personal care  
• companionship  
• housekeeping

Do you know someone
who needs care?

Find out how we can help you, 
please call 0808 180 1027
or visit www.helpinghands.co.uk

Established since 1989

Courses in Natural
and Traditional Building

Orchard Barn
Rural Skills Development Centre

Far Ringshall, Mid Suffolk IP14 2LY

01473-658193
www.orchardbarn.org.uk

Heritage Home Care and Repair Courses
for home-owners and builders

Traditional Carpentry, Timber Framing, Cob, Greenwood
IHBC CPD certificates on most courses

Practical building courses that don’t cost you the earth, but teach 
you how to work with the clay under your feet, the hazel from 

the hedgerow, and coppiced trees from local woods.

Reader’s Letter: It helps if you’re slightly mad.
Dear Editor,
What a Jubilee Sunday we had! I can still hardly believe it. There must have been 
at least 60 of us eating soggy sandwiches and cakes whilst sitting at tables during 
a light, but continuous rainfall. Despite the fact that we were all soaked to the skin 
everybody was laughing and smiling and having the time of their lives… and I still 
cannot understand why. Forget the stiff upper lip, for this is the stuff that made 
the British Empire what it was. We have, as a Nation, the reputation for coping 
when things get bad. We are at our best when put to the test – and it helps if you’re 
slightly mad. I left early and took a hot bath, waving my Union Jack, and I did so 
with the lights out just in case the men in white coats came to take me away.
It was good to see that the Queen decided to chill out in Bildeston during her 
hectic Jubilee schedule. For those of you not in the know she stayed at 77 High 
Street for a couple of days and spent several hours sitting on the front porch 
watching the traffic go by. However, with all due respect, Your Majesty, blue 
Marigold gloves simply won’t do and they are sooo last year.
Tim ! 
Name & Address supplied

Reader’s Letter: Re: Anonymous letters in last month Bugle
Since moving to Bildeston in 1969 from nearby Hitcham, there has been, as in 
most village’s, controversial decisions and actions taken by various committees’, 
businesses’ and individuals; this is what village life is all about.
Having served on both the Dukes Hall/Chamberlin Hall committee also the 
original Sportsfield Committee, I know what it’s like to be criticised or thanked. 
The lesson learnt from this, I think, is not to criticise others unless you are 
prepared to do the job yourself.
Although I do not know Dan Newman particularly well, I do know that both Dan 
and his family are just the kind of people that any village should welcome into 
their community. We should all be grateful that he is prepared to give up his free 
time to edit The Bugle (a thankless task) and not suffer the fate of Piers Morgan 
at best or be put on the same plane as Abu Qatada.
As for Tim Mutty – well every Newspaper / Magazine has its controversial 
columnist, i.e.: Jeremy Clarkson (The Sun) Richard Littlejohn (The Mail) plus 
many more.
Ashley Hubbard
ps. Long may debate and controversy continue in the Bugle
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Letters to the Editor
If you would like to submit a letter or some editorial for publication (whenever possible) please 
send as text via email to editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk

Reader’s Letter: It is good to see some heated discussion.
Dear Editor and Bugle readership,
First of all, it is good to see some heated discussion and debate taking place in the 
Bugle ref. last month’s letter from “Long Term Resident” regarding Editorship 
and Tim’s articles. Now I find myself with quite a lot to say on the subject, but 
where for me to begin...?
I was one of a very small group of village residents who formed the Bugle over 21 
years ago. Perhaps some of our newer residents are not clear as to the function 
of the Bugle, but to my mind it needs to stay true to the principles upon which it 
was founded: being a voice for the people of our village, delivered free to every 
household and self financing from generous sponsorship and advertising revenue. 
Whilst advertisers are therefore important, the Bugle is not intended just to be a 
directory of local services and needs to have a variety of content to suit all tastes.
I held the post of Editor for many years and know from experience how difficult 
it is – so PLEASE – no criticism of the Editor unless you are prepared to do the 
job yourself. I think Dan has made a great start and each Editor brings their own 
style – Charlotte did a fantastic job of moving the Bugle forward into the computer 
age, but yes another correspondent has pointed out the need for all forms of 
communication to the Editor and Dan has responded to that immediately.
So,on the subject of what should and should not be printed – Tim knows that he 
should not be offensive, but there is nothing wrong with his sense of humour – 
many people in the village enjoy his rantings, and to those of you who don’t – then 
simply turn the page and don’t read them – after all his articles are called Tittle 
Tattle so what can you expect!
It is perfectly acceptable for the Editor to withhold any article on the basis that it 
would cause offence.However, to not print any contributions from one individual 
(as has happened to Tim in the past) is an example of the Editor taking sides and 
I believe that is not his/her role. Don’t forget, every month Tim puts his name to 
his contribution and is willing to do so. The letter last month, criticising Tim, was 
printed without a name- I consider this unfair. As Editor I think you should insist 
that all submissions are signed.
Jo Silburn

For details call Hazel on 07432 138966
or email brookfarmstudio@gmail.com

July at

Brook
Farm
Studio

Children’s Craft Cub 
Sat 7th July 10.30am-12.30pm £5

Jewellery Making 
Sat 14th July 10am-1pm £15

Figurative Drawing 
Sat 21st July 10am-1pm £10

Craft for Children
during summer holidays 
every Wednesday beginning 
Wed 25th July 10.30am-12.30pm £5

Craft Club
Every Wednesday 10am-12.30pm £5

Felting 
Every Thursday 10am-12.30pm £8
Every Friday 10am-12.30pm £8
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Estate Agents

Town    CounTry    EquEsTrian

Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk
T: 01284 749 433

duttons.uk.com

Emmerson Dutton Kirsty Dutton Rachel Lapworth

Garden & Property
Maintenance

Weeding – Hedges – Lawns – Fencing – Patios – Pruning

Internal and External Home Improvements

Reliable and Dedicated Service

For your GARDENING needs	
call  JAMES

Tel:	 01787 312 401
Mob:	 07817 208 869
email:	 jameskossick@gmail.com

For your PROPERTY needs
call IAN

Tel: 	 01787 313 222
Mob: 	 07791 647 187
email: 	 iankossick@btinternet.com

TEL. 01359 232335

CHIMNEY SWEEP
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SUFFOLK 
CARPET CLEANERS

We’ll get your
Carpet & Upholstery

fresh & clean.
* Stain Guard available 

at extra cost.

For more information

Tel: 01449 741 550
Mob: 07586 921 610

Email: info@suffolkcarpetcleaners.
co.uk

FREE LOAN VEHICLE WHEN AVAILABLE

LANDSCAPING
Complete
     Landscaping 
          Services

•	 PATIOS
•	 DECKING (all types)
•	 DRIVES (Brick – Block – Gravel)
•	 FENCING
•	 GATES
•	 PATHS

Call Chris Smith on 01449 740128 or 07904 334506

Considering a Block Pave
DRIVE – PATH – PATIO?

ADVANTAGES!
Looks good and increases 

property value
NO MAINTENANCE
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BILDESTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Bildeston Parish Council 
held on 11th June 2012 in Chamberlin Hall at 19:30

In attendance:
Councillors:	
Cartwright (Chair), A Guttridge (Vice-Chair), 	
P Cousins, D Dempsey, D Drury, R Lindsay, 	
R Lester, R Taylor, N Tye

PCSO J Fudge

Nick English and Mark Powell-Davis – B Natural

V J Allard (Clerk)

There was one member of the public present

C31/12/13	 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr D Keane (BDC)

C32/12/13	 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr Guttridge declared that he was an officer of Suffolk County Council 

C33/12/13	 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meetings held 14 May were confirmed and signed as a correct record 
subject to the ‘date of next meeting’ being corrected from 10 June to 11 June.

C34/12/13	 POLICE REPORT
PCSO J Fudge reported that during the period 14 May to 9 June 2012 there had been one 
reported crime. There had been 4 crimes reported during the same period last year.

BREAKDOWN OF CRIME
Burglary Other Building
Between 0230 and 0430 on 9th June 2012, an attempt was made to enter a building on the 
High Street. This was unsuccessful but damage had been caused to a window and frame. 
There are no suspects for this.

PCSO Fudge went on to offer his help if residents wanted advice regarding the securing of 
property.

He could be contacted via the new non-emergency telephone number - 101

Item 11c brought forward	
C35/12/13	 BNatural
Nick English and Mark Powell-Davis, organisers B Natural, gave a short presentation 
regarding plans for the 2012 music festival. It was proposed, weather permitting, to extend the 
Sunday session and to have more workshops that people could join in with.

Regarding finance for the event, there was no funding expected from the County Council this 
year. The stage could be borrowed free of charge again. The most expensive item would be 
the public address system for use on the square and funding towards this was sought from the 
Parish Council.

Proposed by Cllr Guttridge and seconded by Cllr Lester that, in accordance with minute 
C4/12/13 of 16 April 2012, a grant £1,000 be awarded for the purpose of financing a public 
address system at the appropriate time.

Permission was given to the organisers of the BNatural Music Festival to use part of the 
Market Square on 7th July 2012 for entertainment, refreshments and sale of items. To promote 
and raise funds for Bildeston’s  Bnatural Music festival in September

C36/12/13	 SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL
There was no report from the County Council. 

C37/12/13	 BABERGH DISTRICT COUNCIL
There was no report from the District Council.

C38/12/13	 ADOPTION OF ‘NEW’ CODE OF CONDUCT
Proposed by Cllr Lindsay and seconded by Cllr Lester that consideration of this item be 
postponed until a finalised version was available.

Item 13b brought forward
C39/12/13	 ROAD SAFETY

Traffic Calming
There had been a lower than expected turn out to the meeting held 16 May. However, 
concern regarding the speed of traffic in the village had been identified in the Village Plan. 
After some discussion on the various options being considered for traffic calming, it was 
AGREED that the optimum solution would be:

•	 Gateways at both ends of the High Street and on Ipswich Road; 
•	 Flashing sign at least at the Hitcham end of the village, 
•	 Pavement widening outside Tower House
•	 Pushing the 30mph zone further out of the village at Ipswich Road and north and south 

ends of the High Street

In parallel with this, Cllrs Lindsay and Cartwright would approach the County Council’s 
cabinet transport member to ask if Bildeston could join other villages undertaking 20mph 
limit pilot schemes.

Cllrs Lindsay and Cartwright would also approach the County Council’s officers to try to 
obtain a firmer estimate of costs.
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C40/12/13	 FINANCE 
PROJECTS AND FUNDING
Sportsfield (item 10 on the agenda)
Cllr Lester gave a presentation describing improvement works at the Sportsfield. With 
the aid of photographs, he showed the problems and explained various proposals for 
enhancement of the facility.  There was still a problem with fly tipping.  The main proposal 
was to have the rubbish cleared, a bund created around the car park and to have the area 
levelled and reseeded.  He had received a quotation for £2,500 to complete this work. He 
also proposed the adoption of a maintenance regime at a cost of a further £290 per annum.
RESOLVED that this work be proceeded with in accordance with the quotation.
Proposed by Cllr Lester and seconded by Cllr Guttridge
The Chair and Vice-chair would take action to secure the electricity supply.

Donated Bench in Church Lane
Mr Jonathan Taylor had very kindly renovated and donated a bench to be fitted in Church 
Lane.
RESOLVED that £225 be authorised for the construction of a concrete pad and the fitting of 	
the bench in Church Lane.  The contract was awarded to Mr George Mann. Proposed by 	
Cllr Lester and seconded by Cllr Dempsey.

To Approve Payments
The following payments were approved. Proposed by Cllr Taylor and seconded by Cllr 
Guttridge

Payee

Suffolk Accident Rescue Fund Charitable grant 101402 £100.00

Stowmarket CAB Charitable grant 101403 £100.00

Helping Hands Charitable grant 101404 £150.00

Friends of Bildeston Health Centre Charitable grant 101405 £100.00

Broker Network Ltd Game & Company
Annual Insurance 101406 £1,598.61

Clerk 101407 £247.89

Suffolk Association of Local Councils Internal Audit 101408 £210.00

Claire Suddaby Jubilee sundries 101409 £89.37

Payments Received

HMRC VAT repayment £2,646.00

Bildeston Bugle
Mary Ruffle
Bildeston Baptist Church
TMJ Interiors

Donations to 
Jubilee celebrations £435.00

C41/12/13 	 MATTERS ARISING/CARRIED FORWARD FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS
Coronation Playground 
Bildeston Skate Facility Working Party
It was reported that one expected source of funding had been withdrawn.

Market Square
This item was deferred
CL 74 Mill Lane
A legal opinion on the proposal for the Council to adopt custodian status over this small 
area of Common Land had been sought from the Suffolk Association of Local Councils 
(SALC). The advice received had been that ‘The council could register the land through the 
Land Registry and hold the legal title to it’. The Clerk would investigate.
Rotheram Road/Smock Meadow – footpath link
Solicitors had confirmed that Babergh D.C. is responsible for the maintenance and repair 
of the footpath in its entirety. Correspondence from Babergh states that ‘The work for the 
repairs to the footpath will be ordered shortly and the footpath will be added to the Council’s 
maintenance schedule so will be inspected in the future’. Clerk to chase up.
Intranet Migration
Councillor Taylor had explored a number of providers. Members were AGREED that 
a service was required and Cllr Taylor was authorised to proceed with the migration 
of information and filing facility to a suitable site. A sum of £200 was identified for this 
purpose. Proposed by Cllr Guttridge and seconded by Cllr Lester.
Appointment of Clerk/RFO
In abeyance
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
Cllr Drury, who had been one of the organisers of the celebrations, thanked everybody who 
had donated and given of their time. Feedback from residents was all most favourable and, 
despite appalling weather, the event had been a great success.

C42/12/13 Planning Matters
Planning appendix A

Application Number: B/12/00601

Location: 2 Smock Meadow

Proposal: Erection of a single-storey front extension.

Decision No Objection

Planning Appendix B 	Decided by Babergh District Council

Application Number: B/12/00269

Location: 11 Brooksfield, Bildeston, IPSWICH, IP7 7EH

Proposal: Erection of single storey rear and front extensions (following 
demolition of existing rear extension and front porch)

Decision GRANTED



page 34 – issue 261 – July 2012 page 35 – issue 261 – July 2012

Application Number: B/12/00572

Location: Bildeston Health Centre, High Street

Proposal: Fell to ground level 1 No. Ash tree.

Decision GRANTED

Application Number: B/12/00326

Location: 9 Chapel Street

Proposal: Erection of greenhouse.

Decision GRANTED

NOTE: There had been no reply to the request to Babergh’s Planning department for 
details of the number of trees felled at the Health Centre.

C43/12/13	 ROAD SAFETY 
Community Speedwatch (CSW)
It was reported that the speed gun would be calibrated by the Police this year.

C28/12/13	 MATTERS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF THE COUNCIL
•	 Trees and undergrowth obstructing Brooks footpath.  Landowner to be contacted.
•	 All had been found to be in order with the Internal Audit.
•	 A developer had made contact offering to draw up a ‘neighbourhood plan’ for the village 

– Chair to consult with local district authority member.
•	 Grass around village sign left uncut.

The meeting closed at 10:35PM
The next meeting of the Parish Council was scheduled to be held on 9 July 2012.

Editorial Submissions
We receive some great editorial here at the Bugle and welcome reader input and feedback. 
If there are any topics that you would like to see covered please get in touch and let us know. 
Likewise, if you would like to submit a letter or some editorial for publication please (whenever 
possible) sent via email to editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk

You sell your unwanted stuff and keep the proceeds – we bring 
the thronging crowds with the promise of live music under 
the Clock Tower, and put your garage on the special map.

JUST £5 A GARAGE
£1 FOR A PROGRAMME ON THE DAY

Bildeston’s idyllic music festival
7-8-9 September, 2012

www.bnatural.bildeston.org

And there’s still time to 
join the team, help out 
and make it happen!
We’ll make sure it’s pretty good fun!

Please bake a cake, make
some bunting or donate
books, DVDs or CDs to
the B NATURAL stall.

Still time to
sign up your
garage, yard
or garden!

MUSICAL
GARAGE 

SALE!
All around Bildeston Saturday 7 July 9.30am-3pm

Please contact:
Nicola Fenzl (01449) 741908
nicolafenzl@mac.com
Elaine Talbott (01449) 740721
elainetalbott@hotmail.co.uk

B nat BUGLE July 12_Layout 1  17/06/2012  23:19  Page 1
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BILDESTON 
ELECTRICAL

Rewires, Extensions, Board Changes or New Installations

Any Alterations to Existing Installations 
(lights, sockets, etc.)

Contact Ian 

01449 743664 or 07754 723685

Decorator //
Home Maintenance

  Painting
  Wallpapering
  Tiling
  Decking
  Fencing
  and more

Contact  Pete Robins

Telephone : 01787 319731
Mobile : 07527 113525

S.C.

PLASTERING 

SERVICES

Call Sean for a

Free Quote

Tel: 01449 723264

or 07773 706006

S. C.
PLASTERING

SERVICES

Call Sean for a
Free Quote

Tel: 01449 723264
or 07773 706006

Wallow Lane • Naughton • Nr. Hadleigh • Suffolk • IP7 7BZ
3 miles from Bildeston

5 Star Luxury Boarding in a rural countryside location 
where each cat is an individual

J R   Reliable, experienced, friendly owners  
J Y   Young/old felines boarded
J L   Long/short stays
J E   Extra attention re: medical/dietary needs
J N   Night/Day vet on call
J E   Essential vaccinations
J S   Single/family heated & insulated chalets

                  LOTS OF CUDDLES & TLC
Telephone: 01473 658747 • E-mail: rylenes@btinternet.com

www.rylenescattery.co.uk

OPEN
ALL

YEAR

alex baldwin architects
specialising in: residential design & developments, listed	       WELHAM HOUSE		
buildings, extensions & alterations, and light commercial	       13 SQUIRRELLS MILL ROAD
						            BILDESTON
measured surveys, planning and building regulations	       IPSWICH
applications, planning appeals			         SUFFOLK IP7 7DY

T:	 01449 741227
M:	 07733 375625
E:	 alex.baldwin@tiscali.co.uk	    contact: alex baldwin diparch (Oxford) ARB RIBA
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 St Mary Magdalene 
Bildeston w Wattisham Parish Church

For more information, contact Revd Barbara Stanton 

Tel: 01449 744190   Email: b.stanton150@btinternet.com

1st July
St Peter

09:30
11:00

Holy Communion (said)
Benefice Communion  
for St Peter’s Day

Bildeston
Lindsey

8th July 11:00 Morning Prayer Bildeston

15th July 11:00 Parish Communion Bildeston

22nd July
St Mary
Magdalene

11:00 Patronal Festival followed by lunch  
in Rectory garden £6. 
Tel 01449 744190 to book.

Bildeston

29th July 11:00 Benefice Communion Bildeston

5th August 11:00 Benefice Service for Lammas Bildeston

For all services across the Benefice please refer to Roundabout,  
available in St Mary Magdalene Church

Baptist Church, Duke Street, Bildeston
Jim Haley  tel: 01449 740716  email: bildestonbc@gmail.com

Service every Sunday morning at 10:45

Lunch Club: at 12:30 on the first Wednesday of each month
All are welcome

Community Coffee Centre: Every Friday from 09:15 to 11:30

Enjoy meeting old and new friends at these events!

July 2012 
Church Services & Events in BildestonWhat is FOBS?

Friends of Bildeston Surgery

What do FOBS do?
FOBS was established to help patients of the surgery.
The help can be for equipment or services not provided 
by the NHS or other charities. All applications are treated 
individually and confidentially. However, there is an 
expectation that claimants will have tried to raise funds 
themselves. Monies will be paid directly to the provider of any 
equipment or services. Decisions on allocating monies are 
made by the FOBS Committee.

Want to know more?
Contact Janet 01449 740486, Mary 01449 740841,  
or John 01473 831507

Friends of Bildeston Surgery (FOBS)
are now having their coffee morning at

HITCHAM VILLAGE HALL
14th July 2012
10am - 12noon

50p entry including a drink & biscuit

Stalls to include raffle, bric-a-brac, produce and books.

All welcome



what’s on
in

JULY

When you’re finished with this Bugle please pass it on or recycle it.

Bildeston Community Coffee Centre 
Baptist Church 9:15-11:30............................................................................ Every Friday

Bildeston Mother & Toddler Group 
Baptist Church 9:45-11:45.........................................................................Every Tuesday

Bildeston Community Cycling  
Back on Your Bike Market Place 18:45................................................Every Tuesday

B Natural Garage Sale 
Village-wide 09:30-15:00............................................................................. Saturday 7th

Parish Council Meeting 
Chamberlin Hall 19:30.................................................................................. Monday 9th

Sportsfield Meeting 
Sportsfield Pavilion 19:30..........................................................................Thursday 12th

Friends of Bildeston Surgery Coffee Morning 
Hitcham Village Hall 10:00-12:00............................................................ Saturday 14th

Mobile Skate Park 
Chamberlin Hall 11:00-15:00........................................................................Sunday 15th

More details on these events inside.
Tell us about August events! 

01449 741541 / editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk


